
Cooper River Constituent District 4 Board of Trustees 

Rezoning Workshop (Meeting Minutes) 

June 7, 2021 

 

Board Members Present: M. Garnett, C. Gadson, L. Jordan, L. Fyall, J. Wilson 

Absent: E. Smith, C. Collins 

 

Proceedings: 

I. Welcome/Purpose: 

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Carla Gadson. Board Chair, C. Gadson, then 

explained the purpose of the rezoning workshop. 

 

II. Review of Attendance Lines Draft Proposals & Discussion 

The Office of Planning and Real Estate (Angela Barnette, Director) presented options of 

rezoning several schools in the upper corridor of Dorchester Road, as well as the two 

neighborhood high schools that serve the students of District 4. 

a. District 4 Elementary Schools 

The Board looked at the attendance lines for Lambs, Hunley Park, and Goodwin 

Elementary. The main purpose of this discussion and review is so to alleviate schools that 

are currently at capacity, as well as eliminate students from passing one school to attend 

another. There was also discussion concerning single neighborhoods where children attend 

multiple schools. 

b. District 4 High Schools 

The Board reviewed the attendance zones and current capacities for Stall and North 

Charleston high schools. Rezoning options were presented as Stall is currently over 

capacity (107%) while North Charleston is under capacity (70%). 

 

III. Closing: 

Board members agreed that public meetings would need to be held in September 2021 to 

inform the families of the potentially affected areas. Three meetings will be held and the 

locations will be Lambs Elementary, Stall High School, and North Charleston High. The 

meeting ended at 6:15pm. 

 

 

Approved 8.2.21 


